

SSMS Athletic Boosters Meeting Minutes

January 17, 2023

Call to Order / Quorum by Jeremy Frost at 5:03

In attendance: Coach P, Coach Hulett, Kathryn Grona, Jeremy Frost , Valerie DeHulsters

Approval of November Minutes - Kathryn and Jeremy approve previous meeting minutes

Financials

Beginning Balance: 12/1/22: \$62,698.26
Total Income: \$1874.77
Total Expenditures: \$14,825.57
Ending Balance as of 12/31/22: \$49,747.76

Misc Finance

- Budget Review- water boy was the primary expense so far this year

Coach Pilcik

- Basketball update: Coach P states basketball has only a few more games and track will be starting soon.
- **Future needs:** Coach P talked to April Bolin- needs clip boards (one pack of 32) that needs to be moved into purchase. Coach H needs toe/hand warmers and other office items to be purchased for track.. Coach P also needs perform better resistance bands (600\$ for 5) and also some mini bands to be ordered. Jeremy to talk to April to ensure items get ordered
- Quote for record board will soon be in and Coach P will let us know how much that will be. He has also gotten a quote to get the athletic doors wrapped. Will be \$2000.00 to wrap all four doors
- Preparation for Track Season - no player meals for track season but will need to purchase meals for coaches; Chick-fil-a was mentioned. 3 total meets will be here (2 girls and 1 boys): Wed Feb 15 (boys), Feb 22 (girls) and , Thursday March 9 is the girls tri-meet home meet. Coach P thinks 10 coaches meals will be needed for the first two regular meets and 15 meals for the third tri-meet
- Coaches needs- see above regarding amazon puraches
- Next meeting date- Sarah will make the date

New Business

- Update for upcoming sports - Soccer will also begin in the spring. Coach H will ask Coach Bollinger what meal she will want for the players

Old Business

- Updated Domain and Bluehost and paid for the next year. Need to transfer bank information to a continuing member for next year.

VP of Girls Sports - Melissa Ciechanowicz

- End of season plans for Basketball- Would like to decorate lockers for 8th grade basketball. Board agreed to decorate on Sunday Jan 29th. Girls can use balloons
- Meals for upcoming sports- see above: coaches meals for track, player meals for soccer

VP of Boys Sports - April Bolin

- End of season plans- Locker decoration Sunday Jan 29th. Coach P requests no balloons be used for boys and prefers no zip ties to be used

Concessions - Jeremy Frost

- Jeremy states there are two more basketball games with concessions.
- Would like to have concessions for the 3 home track meets as well as for soccer. Board agreed to have concessions and will look to get extra help.

VP of Fundraising - Fish Montgomery

- not present; no update today

Merchandising - Kathryn Grona

- General Update - Kathryn has 10 orders left and is waiting on one bulk order
- States she has had some parents say there orders have been lost. Thinks there should be a way to mark where the order will be sent for better tracking of orders for next year.
- States she will be stepping down at the end of this year and would like to have two people to take her spot for next year. Please think of volunteers who could work her spot for next year.
- States a large payment has been made.

VP of Communications - Erin Foster

- Erin has updated social media.
- Coach P is working on providing coach introductions for FB

Adjourn 6:00

Next meetings: ?

Booster Club Meeting